# Term: Autumn 1

# Pre-School newsletter



Week 4: 22.09.2025

#### Dear Parent's, Carers

Wow, how quickly are the weeks flying by? Week 5 is just around the corner! Please don't forget to book an appointment for Parents' evening. This also includes Pre-School parents. This is an opportunity to discuss how your child is doing, if you have any concerns at home or just to share your child's amazing learning and see the high-quality learning environment.

Don't forget to let your friends and neighbours know that we have places available in our Pre-School. If they are interested, they can book a visit via the office.

## Autumn treasures

Thank you to parents who have sent in some treasures. Please continue to do this as the children have enjoyed playing with them.



## Junk modelling resources

Next week we would like the children to make their own house using cardboard boxes, kitchen rolls, cake tins etc. We would appreciate any resources to support this.



#### Curriculum

To help us with some pre writing skills, the children have been exploring musical tracing maps. This helps them to make large and small patterns that we will eventually use in our writing. Take a look at what we will be doing next week

https://uk.video.search.yahoo.com/search/video ?fr=mcafee&p=musical+tracing&type=E210GB0G 0#id=1&vid=060b138306afdb38f2e7cbe0f034a 578&action=click

## Quality story of the week

This week at Pre-School, we have been exploring the story "From my head to my toe' by the author Eric Carle. We have been learning all about our bodies and how we can move our arms, neck, feet.



## Outdoor learning



Thank you to everyone who has already brought in wellies to Pre-School to enable your child to access the wonderful school grounds we have.

Please could we ask you to label your child's school shoes as we don't want to get the shoes mixed up and sent home with the wrong children.

#### Finally



What an amazing week we have had in Preschool! It has been so difficult to to choose our 'Stars of the Week'. This week we have chosen Soloman and Daisy. Well done everyone. Please return any badges.

We can't wait to see who it will be next. Have a lovely weekend.

From Mrs Johnston and Early Years Team